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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Recreation Committee held in the Council Chambers on Tuesday

              8th January 2013.     

Present  

                                       Mr P. Dennis                 Vice Chairman
                                       Mr B. Lamb                          
                                       Mr R. Piper        

                                       Mrs H. Rogers
                                       Mr K. Smith   
821.   Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Boot-Handford due to family commitments and Mr Leithall due to work commitments.
822. Declaration of interest.

Mr Smith declared an interest in B.A.U.F.C and allotments.

823.  Representative from Bere Ferrers Villagers Group.

          Mr White (group treasurer) sent his apologies as he is unable to attend this meeting due to a family funeral. Mr White sent an email bringing up several points concerning insurance. These are attached along with these minutes. Discussions were held. Committee asked for this item to be referred to February’s Recreation meeting and to invite Mr White.
824. Representative from Bere Alston United Football Club.

         Discussions took place regarding the extension to the football pitch fence. Mr Westlake suggested that the fence stay up to help protect the boggy area to the corner, this area was impassable last year and committee agreed that an extension to the fence be put up along with putting grit on the area. Mr Westlake apologised for not cutting the hedge and stated that this would be done as soon as possible so the area is accessible to all users. Mr Piper suggested a period of 1 month to cut the hedge, to be reviewed at the next Recreation meeting. 

         Assistant Clerk handed Mr Westlake a copy of the Dugout Agreement to be signed. Mr Westlake signed the agreement.

        Mr Westlake brought to committee’s attention that Council hasn’t inspected the Pavilion along with club members as previously agreed. There are minor repairs that need to be carried out. Clerk suggested that Mr Westlake submits a list to Council detailing repairs needed. Also the electric tokens are not lasting as long as they should; Mr Westlake felt that the emergency lights were using the tokens. Clerk stated that they are battery operated and that once the electric has been turned off they run off the batteries. Clerk stated that electric appliances have been checked by Council’s electrician. Discussions held.

        Clerk to contact electrician and ask him to look at the meter.

        Mr Smith suggested that the wall heater that was taken down during refurbishment of the Pavilion be replaced. Council to contact football club to see if a heater is required and if so then Council will seek costings before the next Recreation meeting.

825.   Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.

(1) Clerk                       The Clerk sought permission to re issue the cheque for Mr S. Smith

                                     regarding the work on the Parish Hall floor, as the cheque has been lost 

                                     in the post. Clerk has contacted the bank and stopped the original 

                                     cheque.                                  
(2) Mr Benson       a)    Mr Benson informed committee of a community based funding source 

                                     regarding sand bag storage. Mr Benson would like to look into this  

                                     further as there was an issue with sand bags over the Christmas period.

. 

                              b)    Tap Funding-Provisions have been made for weed spraying, Devon 
                                     County Council no longer undertake weed spraying. Mr Benson would
                                     like to proceed with the concept of working with other parishes to open
                                     up a funding source for weed spraying within the parish.
(3) Mr Lamb                 Tap Funding- Mr Lamb informed committee of the possibility of applying

                                     for joint funding with Horrabridge Parish Council for a shared mower and 

                                     trailer. Discussions held.
                                     Mr Piper informed committee that the mower would be capable of cutting 

                                     all grassed areas with the exception of Quarry and that the cutting would 

                                     take an estimated 2 days. Discussions held.

                                     Mr Lamb proposed to go ahead and support Horrabridge’s bid for 

                                     funding, Mrs Rogers seconded. Mr Dennis agreed but that finer details

                                     would need to be discussed with Horrabridge Parish Council. A vote was 

                                     taken for the proposal, unanimous.

                                     Mr Lamb suggested that the Health & Safety officer carry out an 

                                     inspection of the stores at the Cemetery. Mr Piper and Mr Dennis to 

                                     jointly visit.

(4) Mr Dennis               A parishioner slipped on the newly sanded Parish Hall floor on Sunday, 

                                     her shoes were wet. Some kind of matting is required. Mr Dennis is 

                                     looking into costings and asked for this matter to be looked at at F&GP 

                                     meeting.   

826.   Matters arising from the minutes of the 13th November 2012.     

Minute 778. Precept     Mr Smith stated that it had not been recorded in the minutes that the

                                     football club fees have been raised to £900, also it was agreed not to 

                                     increase the Allotment charges.  
Minute 770(3)               War memorial- Clerk stated that Pascoe’s will be removing and replacing 

                                     the step at Bere Ferrers memorial and that they will be finishing the re-

                                     pointing. Clerk has requested a cost for re-pointing of both memorials.

Minute 773(716)           Play Equipment- Awaiting date from RSS for when the equipment will be 

                                     installed. Assistant clerk to chase up.

Minute 773(723)           Referee’s shower- Work completed.

827.   Financial Statement.  
Discussions took place.

Mrs Rogers proposed acceptance of the financial statement for January, seconded by Mr Piper.   
828.  To discuss Grass Cutting Contract.                           
          Committee were presented with a draft copy of the Grass Cutting Contract that Mr  

          Leithall had put together. Discussions held.
          Committee suggested go out to tender and for all tenders to be presented to Recreation

          Committee for March meeting.
          Mr Piper would like added to the contract- Contractor will be required to comply by all  

          current Health & Safety regulations and acts. Council will require evidence of this. Also 

          that the contractor should notify the office of when the cuts are to take place either via

          email or phone.

829. Allotment Inspections.

         Inspections have not been undertaken this month.
         Assistant clerk informed committee that L17 Bere Alston allotment holder has moved, the 
        allotment has been split into two plots. A lot of rubbish has been left on the plot. Mr Piper 
        suggested ask Mr Willmott to quote for the rubbish removal.
        Clerk informed committee that Mr Handy and Mr Willmott had managed to flatten the 

        roadway through allotments, Mr Handy suggested hard core is needed. Discussions held.
830. Play Park Inspections.                                                                                                                                                  
Mr Leithall inspected the play parks. His findings are:-
The Down

Swing chain links-worn, need replacing.              
Junior swings-muddy around outside.
Sarah Park

Bark chip- under swings. 
Junior swings- chain links worn, replace.           
Bere Ferrers

All equipment satisfactory.         

831.   Update from Mr Dennis re: - Gardening Club and hall areas.
Mr Dennis has left messages for Mr Roxborough and vice versa concerning the hall areas. Discussions held.
832.Correspondence.

Mr White (Bere Ferrers Villagers Group) - Apologies for being unable to attend this meeting. Committee to invite Mr White to next Recreation meeting.
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.33 p.m.   
Signed this day 29th January 2012.
Chairman…………………………….

